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Drainage Policy
October 10, 2005


Whereas, storm water drainage and flooding may present safety and health risks to residents, damage to real and personal property as well as damage to the infrastructure in the Town of Meridian Hills,


And whereas the Town of Meridian Hills wants to improve drainage within the Town in order to preserve property values,


And whereas property owners have the responsibility for maintaining drainage facilities located on their property and rights-of way, as identified in both the Town of Meridian Hills Municipal Code and the Code for the City of Indianapolis,


And whereas the Town of Meridian Hills will attempt to educate property owners of drainage requirements and impact prior to and during construction in order to pre-empt any drainage issues that may have a negative impact,


And whereas the Town of Meridian Hills has a limited budget without the necessary funding to address ongoing drainage issues and without the ability to modify the tax rate to address larger capital projects,

And whereas the Town of Meridian Hills was included in the Storm Water Management District created by the City of Indianapolis in September of 2001, whereby the City of Indianapolis collects a storm water utility fee from property owners in the Town to fund drainage improvements throughout Marion County, including those within the Town of Meridian Hills, 

The Town Council of the Town of Meridian Hills hereby recognizes the responsibility of the City of Indianapolis to address drainage issues throughout the Town, but reserves the right to act in the best interest of the residents and the community and, at its discretion, address certain drainage improvements that may be the responsibility of the City or a private property owner based on variables including, but not limited to timeliness, quality of work, available funding, and size and scope of the project as it affects numerous Town property owners.  Drainage issues will be forwarded to the Town Engineer who will review and follow the City’s recommended protocol for working with DPW on the Town drainage infrastructure and make recommendations as necessary.  Additionally, the Town may survey elements of failing infrastructure as necessary and as funds allow in order to  place the infrastructure in the City’s inventory so it can be included in their maintenance program. 
